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Dear Portfolio Committee No. 8 

Public Toilets and People with Disability in NSW 

People with Disability Australia (PWDA) welcomes this opportunity to provide comment on 

the inquiry into public toilets in New South Wales (NSW). PWDA is Australia’s peak cross-

disability Disability Representative Organisation and is funded to provide cross-disability 

systemic advocacy on behalf of people with disability in NSW under the Department of 

Communities and Justice’s Disability Advocacy Futures Program.  

Nationally, 2022 data shows 5.5 million Australians have a disability, around 21.4% of 

the population (ABS 2024). This is an increase from 17.7% in 2018. In NSW the most 

recent 2018 data shows 16.9% of the population have a disability, equivalent to 

1,346,200 residents (ABS 2019). People with disability continue to experience 

discrimination and poorer life outcomes across all life domains when compared with 

those without disability (Kayess & Sands 2020; ABS 2024). 

Design decisions around our built environments and public spaces continue to act as 

barriers to the full participation and inclusion of people with disability in the community. 














